
 

EDITORS’ PREFACE 
 

 
Forum: “Perils of Pipelines, Riddles of Resources” 

 
 
Following the tradition of our forebears, Volume 70 of the University of New 
Brunswick Law Journal organizes its articles under a forum topic. This year, the 
Editorial Board is pleased to present the forum: Perils of Pipelines, Riddles of 
Resources. 
 
 The centerpiece of Volume 70 is the Viscount Bennett Memorial Lecture. In 
February 2019, Elizabeth May attended the University of New Brunswick and 
delivered the Viscount Bennett lecture on how to find hope, develop a sense of unity, 
and forge ahead in the face of environmental and climate change.  
 

In addition to the Viscount Bennett lecture, the Editorial Board is delighted 
to publish articles from contributors throughout Canada, in both French and English. 
The articles explore perils of pipelines and riddles of resources, but they also explore 
other complex, dynamic legal topics like the implementation of international law in 
Canada, uncertainty in the legislative context, and the relationship between settlers and 
Indigenous people in Canada. The Editiorial Board is also pleased to present a case 
comment on the recent Supreme Court of Canada decision, R v Comeau. Finally, the 
Editorial Board presents a submission by a student of the University of New 
Brunswick’s Faculty of Law. This year, our student submission is authoured by third-
year student Joshua Haase (J.D., ‘19).  
 

We have many people to thank for bringing the Journal into being, and for 
helping further develop legal discourse on diverse, challenging topics. We are 
extremely grateful to our supporters, both past and present: the University of New 
Brunswick, its Faculty of Law, its professors and staff, our peer reviewers, the 
librarians of the Gérard V La Forest Law Library, the Law Society of New Brunswick, 
and the New Brunswick Law Foundation. Finally, we are thankful for our Associate 
Editors, who tirelessly toil over commas, semi-colons, and en-dashes to ensure this 
journal comes to fruition. 

 
We hope that our readers enjoy the articles found within Volume 70 and learn 

something new from the expertise of our contributors. After all, we are eternally 
grateful to you, our reader, for coming on the journey of the Journal with us.  

 
We leave our reader with one last thought, a poem: 
 
Perils of pipelines, 
And riddles of resources, 
Fill the pages, lo! 

 
Adrian Forsythe & Colleen Thrasher 
Editors-in-Chief, Volume 70 


